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CITY OF NEW HAVEN

BOARD OF ALDERMEN

165 CHURCH STREET, NEW HAVEN, CT 06510
(203) 946-6483 (V); (203) 946-7476 (Fax)

November 8, 2012 

Hon. Jorge Perez

President, New Haven Board of Aldermen

165 Church Street,

New Haven, CT 06510-2012

 Dear President Perez

We are please to submit the attached legislation titled - ORDER OF THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN REQUIRING THE CITY ADMINISTRATION TO DESIGN A COMPREHENSIVE PLAN ON HOW THE CITY WILL ADAPT TO RISING SEA LEVELS AND FUTURE EXTREME WEATHER EVENTS 
We believe that since members of the Board of Aldermen have expressed deep concern about the impending social, economic, historical and environmental consequences of sea level rise and increased extreme weather events that New Haven has an obligation to do everything in its power to protect and keep its residents safe from potential natural disasters and to promote sound environmental practices that enhance the health, safety and welfare of its residents.

As you are aware the sea level of the world’s oceans has begun to raise and is projected to dramatically rise in the coming decades due to climate change, the thermal expansion of ocean waters and increased glacial and ice melt.  The Fourth Assessment Report of the Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change (IPCC) finds that sea level has been rising by 9 to 15 inches per century since 1993, and predicts that, even without contributions from Greenland and Antarctic ice and permafrost melt, global average sea level will rise by 7.2 to 23.6 inches during this century. Additionally, inclusive of the increased melt water contributions from Greenland and Antarctic, a recent report from the U.S. Climate Change Science Program notes that “thoughtful precaution suggests that a global sea-level rise of 1 meter to the year 2100 should be considered for future planning and policy discussions”. 

Also, according to a U.S. Department of Transportation study, sea level is likely to rise two feet along most of the Atlantic coast in the next 100 years and rising sea levels will result in flooding, beach erosion, and loss of coastal wetlands, habitat reduction; residential, commercial property damage and destruction and the loss of critical municipal infrastructure. 

Some of our  critical municipal, state and federal infrastructure in low-lying coastal areas on and near New Haven Harbor and the Quinnipiac and Mill River areas are at high risk for flooding, damage and destruction from sea level rise and increased extreme storm events, including schools, police and fire stations, coastal chemical, petroleum and jet fuel containment facilities, water treatment plants, electrical power substations, Interstate 95 and other major roadways, Union Station and other railroad infrastructure, Tweed-New Haven airport, the New Haven Landfill, manufacturers, hotels, medical offices, parks, historic resources, and thousands of residential and commercial buildings. 

Since it is likely that water and wind damage from future storm events coupled with increased sea levels will collectively exceed even that of Hurricanes Irene and Sandy, which will directly cost the city of New Haven millions of dollars in overtime and clean-up costs and indirectly through business interruption and facility closures, and property damage leading to lost tax revenue, to name a few/

We as elected representatives and City administrators should think in the long-term interests of the people of New Haven and should act expeditiously to plan for sea level rise and extreme weather events and have the City Administration design a comprehensive plan for how the city will adapt to rising sea levels and future extreme weather events and compile the plan in a report to be submitted to the Board of Aldermen.

Per the attached we are asking for that to occur and be placed on the internet for public review no later than ten months from the date of passage of this order.

We are asking that the plan and report include but not be limited to the following elements: identification of critical infrastructure in vulnerable locations such as public safety facilities, water and sewer treatment facilities, electrical power infrastructure, public schools, transportation corridors and infrastructure, important residential and commercial areas, historic resources, parks and recreational facilities, ecologically sensitive areas; short-term action steps to respond to extreme weather events and protect vulnerable assets, secure potential health and environmental hazards and contaminants (such as brownfields, vulnerable chemical and industrial facilities), consideration of a potential moratorium on certain building practices until construction methods are upgraded, review evacuation routes and upgrade notification systems; long-term planning on the realignment and relocation of infrastructure, the encouragement of responsible development and redevelopment choices through updated zoning and building codes, improved storm water management policies and economic incentives, planning on ecosystem preservation to include the accommodation for wetland migration to reduce exposure; construction of sea walls where appropriate, implementation of an inspection and maintenance schedule for tide gates, bulkheads, seawalls and other adaptation infrastructure.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Hon. Justin Elicker


Hon. Salvatore DeCola

Ward 10, Alderman


Ward 18, Alderman
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